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Diary Dates  

30 May—3 Jun HALF TERM 

Mon 6 Jun INSET DAY 

Tue 7 Jun pm Y5 & Y6 Parents 

Coffee Morning 

Wed 8 Jun Nursery & YR Minibeast 

Workshop 

Thu 9 Jun Y2 to The Lookout 

Discovery Centre 

Fri 10 Jun YR, Y1 & Y2 Friendly 

Friday 

Tue 14 Jun Y3 & Y4 Parents Coffee 

Morning 

Wed 15 Jun am KS2 Sports Day 

Fri 17 Jun am EYFS & KS1 Sports Day 

Fri 17 Jun Y6 Lego Robotics 

Fri 17 Jun Y3 & Y4 Friendly Friday 

Mon 20 Jun Class Photos - Day 1 

Tue 21 Jun Y1 & Y2 Parents Coffee 

Morning 

Tue 21 Jun Y6 Leavers’ Service @ 

Guildford Cathedral 

Wed 22 Jun Y4 Chinese Dragon 

Workshop 

Wed 22 Jun Class Photos - Day 2 

Fri 24 Jun Y5 & Y6 Friendly Friday 

Sat 25 Jun Brass Concert @ CoGS  

Tue 28 Jun EYFS Parents Coffee 

Morning 

Tue 28 Jun Y5 Archery / Assault 

Course 

Wed 29 Jun Y5 to Wildwood 

Thu 30 Jun Y5 Pyrford Camp 

Fri 1 Jul Y5 Breakfast & Team 

Challenge 

Mon 4 & Tue 5 Jul Y3 Activity Days 

Headteacher’s Letter 

Good morning and welcome to the last newsletter of this half term.  What a 

week it has been!  I can truly say that this week has been jam packed with 

activities, learning and plenty of excitement. 

Our week in school started with a visit from our school improvement partner 

who came to help us evaluate the curriculum we offer throughout the school.  

It was a great opportunity for teachers and leaders to showcase how we plan, 

deliver, monitor and evaluate our curriculum.  At Pyrford, staff work incredibly 

hard to write curriculum plans and lessons from scratch which develop 

children’s knowledge and skills across all areas.  This was a very successful visit 

and the evaluation report will be used to help us identify priorities in our 

school development plan for 2022/ 23. 

Sincere thanks to year 3 and 4 parents who came to watch our production this 

week.  The children and staff were thrilled to engage in a live performance 

with a full audience.  It really did feel that things were returning to normal.  

My personal thanks to the year 3 and 4 team and particularly to Mrs Bourne, 

for putting on this production on top of what is already a full school day.  I 

know how much the children enjoyed the experience. 

It has been a exciting time on the sporting front with our cricket team heading 

out to a tournament earlier this week.  We were thrilled to see the team finish 

as runners up in the tournament.  The children did themselves and the school 

proud.  Well done!  Not only were our cricketers out this week but also our 

footballers.  Our football team represented Woking in the South East of 

England finals and travelled early in the morning to Kent.  They too came 

runners up of the South East of England.  We are immensely proud, not only 

of the children’s footballing skills, but of their commitment to the team and 

each other.  We join them in celebrating the medals they were awarded along 

with the shield that the school has received.  Thanks go to Mrs Cockle who 

diligently organises training and tournaments, Mr Burnett who has supported 

the team all season and to Mr Evans who is our chief minibus driver! 

Speaking of physical activity, several members 

of our staff team (including Mrs Vieria - not 

pictured here) are taking part in Trek26 

London - a 13 mile sponsored walk in aid of 

the Alzheimer’s Society.  The Pyrford Penguins  

have been training hard and would value any 

support you can give them - I know how many 

people’s lives have been so affected by 

Alzheimer’s.  Their sponsorship link is https://

www.justgiving.com/team/PyrfordPenguins   

I hope you enjoy looking at some of the photographs from our Jubilee 

celebrations this week.  The children and staff have loved seeing all the 

decorations up in the school and everyone has gone above and beyond to 

make this an enjoyable and memorable week.  Children have been learning 

about the queen through her decades of reign and have produced some 

fabulous displays and artwork.  The highlight of our Jubilee celebrations was a 

whole school shared picnic and party and the weather even held up for us!  It 

really was a joyous time, watching each year group perform in the arena 

whilst their school mates watched and clapped and cheered for them.  The 

whole school, including our very youngest children in Squirrels stood waving 2 

https://www.justgiving.com/team/PyrfordPenguins
https://www.justgiving.com/team/PyrfordPenguins


their flags and donning their crowns, sang the national anthem and cheered for the Queen.  This was followed by 

our shared picnic.  Once again, we couldn't have been prouder of our Pyrford children.   They are a real credit. 

Today our Year 5 pupils are enjoying a bushcrafting experience.  I am sure you will look forward to the 

photographs of that event. 

Do remember to keep an eye out in the dates section for next half term as there will be lots going on. 

We shall be communicating the staffing plans and classes as soon as possible after the half term and will then 

spend the coming weeks preparing children for transition.  I can't believe the speed at which this academic year 

has progressed.  There will be some changes to the staffing next year as we will be saying goodbye to both Mrs 

Little and Mrs Tolley who are longstanding, well respected, experienced, dedicated members of the Pyrford 

team.  

Mrs Little started her career at Pyrford when her now grown up sons were very small.  Mrs Little is renowned in 

the area for her outstanding teaching.  Adults often stop her in the street to ask if she remembers them - she 

never forgets a face!  Ironically, when Mrs Little became a full time class teacher, she worked alongside Mrs 

Tolley in year 4.  Their dedication to the school clearly rubbed off on each other.  Mrs Little has decided that now 

is the time to retire as she spends time with her family and granddaughter.  

Just like Mrs Little, Mrs Tolley has given more than 20 years of her life to the school.  I can assure you that you 

would be very hard pushed to find someone who works as hard as Mrs Tolley.  She is one of my ‘last man 

standing’ teachers who at the end of the working day is often being shooed out late at night by the cleaners.  

Mrs Tolley is taking some time away from education.  She is intending to spend more time in Lyme Regis where 

she has a holiday home and knowing her, will be finding something to keep her busy.  Hopefully it will be less 

than the 12 hours a day that she currently gives to this job!  

As a staff team and parent body, I am sure you would join me in wishing them both the very best for the future.  

I know that they will finally be looking forward to being able to book some term-time holidays after all these 

years! 

I would like to wish you all a very happy half term.  Do enjoy the Jubilee celebrations happening in the local 

community and beyond!  May I remind you that it is Inset day on Monday 6th June when staff will be working.  

Children will return on Tuesday 7th June. 

Best wishes 

Kathryn Krynicki 

Headteacher 
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GOLDEN BOOK 
CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR GOLDEN BOOK WINNERS THIS WEEK 

N SQUIRRELS 

Elizabeth Wheatley.  We have been learning about Queen 

Elizabeth II.  We looked at some pictures of her different 

palaces and castles and Elizabeth made her own castle using 

the wooden bricks. 

3 ELM 

Zohaib Awais.  This week we finished and published our train poems.  

Zohaib worked well as part of a group to put his ideas forward and 

wrote several lines for our shared poem.  He showed good 

understanding of similes and onomatopoeia.  He then published his 

work beautifully.  Well done Zohaib! 

R BEECH 

Amelia Nawaz for excellent Maths!  Amelia enjoyed playing our 

Maths game this week, throwing the dice and taking away the 

right number until the tens frame was empty.  She counted 

carefully and talked about what had happened to the total 

each time - great Maths Amelia! 

3 MAPLE 

Oliver Tine.  For our topic we have been finding out how trains 

changed our lives.  Oliver wrote an excellent poem using repetition, 

similes and onomatopoeia.  I was particularly impressed that Oliver 

took the time to present his work neatly and join his handwriting.  

Well done Oliver! 

R HAZEL 

Hamzah Zafar for working really hard on his stamp design.  He 

thought the colour should be inside, not outside, the Queen’s 

face.  He used pastels so that he could blend the colours 

together.  Well done Hamzah! 

YEAR 4 

Everyone!  We are so proud of you for performing brilliantly in our 

play.  Your enthusiasm and confidence have shone through. 

 

1 OAK 

Darcey Smethers for writing a fantastic report about lions.  She 

has worked hard to use the non-fiction features we talked 

about.  We were particularly impressed with her use of ‘expert’ 

words! 

5 ROWAN 

Marina Semernikova.  In Year 5, we have been looking at perspective 

and vanishing points in Art.  Marina has written her name using this 

technique and has done a fantastic job.  Well done Marina! 

 

1 PINE 

Juliette Moore who worked together with Jay to make a pop 

up scene showing the physical and human features of the 

Kenyan savannah.  Juliette was a brilliant partner, working 

collaboratively and as a team.  She produced a fabulous 

picture!  Well done! 

5 WILLOW 

Matthew Jones for understanding vanishing point incredibly well and 

using this to create word art brilliantly.  I think Matthew has done  a 

great job and I am very impressed with how precise he has been.  

Well done Matthew!  

2 CEDAR 

Mia Sinclair.  Year 2 have been reading a book called The 

Hodgeheg.  After Cedar class read the book together, Mia 

wrote a lovely set of instructions for a hedgehog about how to 

cross a road safely.  She has included a range of time 

connectives and bossy verbs in her instructions, as well as 

writing her work out very neatly too.  Well done Mia! 

6 HOLLY 

Nicole York.  I was so impressed by the half-portrait that Nicole drew 

of the Queen to celebrate the Jubilee.  She has carefully studied the 

details in the crown and hair, using smudging and rubbing 

techniques to create tone in the picture.  Nicole has also created 

other fabulous art pieces this week so a very worthy Golden Book 

winner .  Well done Nicole! 

2 HAWTHORN 

Amelia McArthur for working really hard on her writing.  She 

produced some wonderful work, including an excellent 

description of Max the hedgehog exploring the park.  Her 

interesting sentences are written very neatly and include some 

well-chosen adjectives.  Well done Amelia! 

6 LAUREL 

Kayla Broomfield for her fantastic artwork, celebrating the Queen’s 

Platinum Jubilee.  The children were asked to recreate a section of 

the Queen’s portrait using tonal shading.  Kayla demonstrated a 

good eye for detail and used her sketching pencil to draw the 

contours of the Queen’s face and neck.  Well done Kayla! 

2 SYCAMORE 

Andrew Georgiou for writing a creative set of instructions for 

how to cross the road safely if you’re a hedgehog.  He decided 

to design his own crossing for them and worked hard to 

include imperative verbs, time connectives and adjectives.  He 

also enjoyed using the chrome book to publish his writing.  

Well done! 

 



Amelia McArthur 

Juliette Moore 

Zohaib Awais 

Andrew Georgiou 
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Hamzah Zafar 

Diary Dates (contd) 

Mon 11—Fri 15 Jul Y6 Residential @ 

Osmington Bay 

Tue 12 Jul 10:30-13:00 Singing 

Picnic 

Fri 15 Jul pm/eve PTA End of Term 

Celebration Event 

Thu 21 Jul Term ends at 12:00 

PLEASE SETTLE 

BREAKFAST CLUB, 

TREETOPS AND TRIPS 

ACCOUNTS  

Elizabeth 

Mia Sinclair 

Amelia 

Darcey Smethers 
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Matthew Jones 

Oliver Tine 

Marina Semernikova 

Clubs 

CLUBS UPDATE 

SUMMER 2 

There is very little change to the club list for next term with the exception of the following: 

Tuesday Netball: will finish at the new time of 4:15pm, maintaining consistency with other clubs and their timings 
on this day.  Netball will now run 3:15 - 4:15pm. 

Wednesday STEM Club: will continue to run as this term, 3:0-0 - 4:00pm. 

Thursday Cookery Club: bookings are open again for those in Years 5 & 6 who have not yet had a turn.  If there 
are any surplus spaces left they will be released to those in the same year group to continue enhancing their 
culinary skills! 

Please do look at our full club list on the school website under Extended Schools.  We have so much to offer but 
we are also keen to hear of any ideas or suggestions you would like to make. 

esm@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk 

Have a wonderful half term week and enjoy the Jubilee Celebrations! 

Mrs Rashbrook 
Extended Schools Manager 
 

 

 

 

Ink Cartridge Collection  
You can help us raise funds by recycling your 

ink cartridges.   The box is by the school office.  

We cannot take toner and laser cartridges. 

mailto:esm@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk
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We have been contacted by the residents 

of Pyrford Woods who are very concerned 

for the safety of children walking through 

on their way to and from school.  With so 

many blind bends and no path, they ask 

please that parents supervise their children 

very closely to avoid any accidents. 
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Church News 
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